REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the PARISH COUNCIL MEETING held in the Village Hall at 7.30 pm on Monday 6th July 2015 (unconfirmed)
Present: Cllr D Walker (Chair), Cllr R Beeby (Vice Chair), Cllr N Dalton, Cllr J Santoro, and Cllr D Bunker.
Also in attendance:  Mrs Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council), County Cllr A Brown and Chris Jackson (Website Administrator)
3 members of the public were also present.

1. Apologies
No apologies were received.
2. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 12th May 2015 were accepted, approved and signed by the Chairman as a true and accurate record of the meeting.  Proposed by Cllr N Dalton, seconded by Cllr R Beeby.
3. Chairman’s Review
Annual Town and Parish Conference – Cllr D Walker and Mrs R Hague attended, focus on engagement and how we can engage better with communities. Proposed topic for next meeting agenda.
Stanford Hall Visit – Detailed plans now complete and now looking for contractor bids. Aim for completion 2018.

Cemex – Cemex have confirmed they will assist with the renewal of the church car park.

A453 – Opening of the new dual carriageway, hopes for future reduction of HGVs using the A6006. Cllr A Brown confirms Highways England will carry out another traffic survey once A453 fully opened.
4. Public Participation
Church car park – 4 quotes have been obtained for the renewal of the church car park. Benefice office is now looking into what they would want Cemex to provide and in discussions with how this will be achieved.
Council tax bill – Question as to why on the council tax bills there is a 3.9% increase for the Parish Council yet for the 4th year running there has been no change in the £4,900 precept. Parish Councillors unable to explain this, Cllr A Brown to look into.
5. Dog Fouling
Dog Warden has placed new dog fouling stickers around the village. Quote for £294.96 obtained from Streetwise for an additional dog waste bin, plus an emptying service of £3.75 per occasion. Cllr A Brown to see if County Council can fund this. Location of bin to be decided.
6. Village Green Ownership/Mowing
Alongside the private land owners Highways own part of the village green. Unable to just get someone to cut it as need public indemnity insurance to work on public land and could be sued if any damage or injury occurred. Councillors agreed village green needs to be maintained for the presentation of the village. Cllr A Brown to provide list of who owns which verges in the village and find out who cuts what and the frequency and see if the Borough or County Council could contribute towards the village green maintenance.
7. CCTV

Awaiting final quote from Chubb for the new transmitter needed for final camera for Wysall Lane. Estimated cost £3200 for supply and installation but Chubb to offer discount for returning original transmitter which was unsuitable. Still awaiting VAT rebate from initial CCTV costs which would mean only approximately an additional £1500 to come out of Parish funds. Reduction in crime figures already seen since initial CCTV cameras installed. Cllr J Santoro to carry out negotiations, if quote does not exceed £2,500+VAT work to be carried out – proposed by Cllr R Beeby, seconded by Cllr D Bunker.
8. Website
Chris Jackson has been appointed to work alongside Cllr N Dalton to update the village website. Chris shows Parish Councillors how he intends to update the village website to include village photos, updated links and details/photos of the Parish Councillors. Look into linking to Nottingham Villages website and also creating a Facebook page.
9. Planning Applications

(a) Cemex – application to consolidate previous planning permissions and extension of existing quarry involving the extraction of sand and gravel with restoration to agriculture and conservation wetland, retention of existing aggregate processing plant, silt lagoon and access / haul road. Awaiting decision
(b) 15/00929/LBC  Mr V & Mrs C Phillipps, Grange Farm, Wysall Lane, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire. LE12 6RW.  Alterations to listed building comprising: door and side screens between kitchen and stairs; windows and doors to west wing; porch/canopy over side door; canopy over front door. Permission Granted
10.  Finance
	Date
	Payee
	chq no.
	Reason
	Amt

	29.05.15
	Aon Insurance
	100046
	Insurance
	£583.39

	10.06.15
	NALC
	100047
	NALC Subscription
	£17.00

	25.06.15
	R Hague
	100048
	Clerk Wages - May and June
	£318.00

	25.06.15
	R Hague
	100049
	Stamps and Stationary
	£10.36

	
	
	
	
	£928.75




Bank reconciliation - 1st April 2015 – 31st May 2015 presented to Councillors.



Broadband – Parish Council agree to upgrade the internet connection in the village hall to fibre 



broadband at a cost of £20/month.
11.  Correspondence
No further correspondence received.
12.  A.O.B. (Councillors)
1) Cllr J Santoro – Questioned if there has been any interest in the Parish Councillor vacancy – Notice to be put on the noticeboard and website.

2) Cllr N Dalton – Congratulated Costock School on their recent Ofsted inspection in which they received a ‘Good’ status. Mrs Joanne Taylor has taken over as Chair of Governors.
3) Cllr N Dalton – Raised concern over the overgrown laurel hedge at Beech House which is causing poor visibility making it dangerous pulling out into the road. Cllr A Brown to look into whether this is on Highways land.

4) Cllr A Brown – Due to County boundary changes Cllr A Brown will no longer be the County Councillor for Rempstone from 2017. Cllr R Adair will then become County and Borough Councillor.
5) Cllr D Bunker – 2 arrows at the junction with the A60/A6006 need doing. Highways have looked at this but work on the drainage problems to be carried out first.

6) Cllr D Bunker – High speed broadband project has been successful, target of 20% uptake.

7) Cllr R Beeby – Allotment status – Tenancy agreements and payments for 2015/2016 have been received. Two Maintenance Reminders referring to Clauses 6 and 7 of the Tenancy Agreement need sending out.

8) Cllr R Beeby – Asked if there were any further updates on the pub. Cllr D Walker said no update but a letter needs sending to Director of Planning and Community Spaces to state the pub is a village asset so it can be lodged as a public asset to prevent any future planning requests for change of use being granted.

13.  Date of Next Meeting: Monday 14th September 2015 7:30pm
Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 9.20pm.
Signed: ____________________________            Date: ______________________________
